

The Buzz

Hoover Weekly Newsletter #30 5-24-18

3259 Saint Anne Dr. Dubuque, IA 52001 Phone: (563)552-3700 Fax: (563)552-3701

Hoover School

Weather: (563)552-3035

Calendar Notes

May 25, Friday- ONE-HOUR LATE START, SCHOOL BEGINS AT 9:35 A.M.

May 28, Monday- NO SCHOOL, Memorial Day

June 1, Friday- ONE-HOUR LATE START, SCHOOL BEGINS AT 9:35 A.M.

Hoover Talent Show, Hoover School gym, 10:00-11:30

Hoover School Pool Party, Flora Pool, 12:30-3:15 (See additional details below)

June 4, Monday- 1H Donuts for Dad, Mrs. Hutchin's Classroom, 8:40-9:30 am

5th Grade to Eagle Point Park, 10:00 am-2:00 pm

June 5, Tuesday- LAST DAY OF SCHOOL

End of Year Assembly, Hoover School gym, 10:00-11:00 am

Hoover School Fun Day, Hoover School, 1:00-3:00 pm (See additional details below)

Have a safe summer, full of fun and adventure!

Hoover School News

A Note from Mrs. Haas: Thank you once again for a very successful and eventful 2017-2018 school year! This will be the last newsletter you will receive from Hoover School for this school year. Although I'm sure I say this every year, this school year has gone by so very quickly! It has been my absolute pleasure to work with the students and families of Hoover School. I am so proud of your hard work and accomplishments over the course of the year. I count myself among the lucky group of people that can truly say without hesitation..."I LOVE my job"! To all of the students, families and staff that are leaving us after this year, I wish you well, and you will always be a part of our Hoover Family. To those students, families and staff that will be returning in the fall, I look forward to another year of working together. Have a wonderful and safe summer break! ~Mrs. Haas

Progress Reports: Final progress reports for the year will be coming home with your child on Tuesday, June 5.

Yearbook: If you did not have a chance to order a yearbook, and are still interested in purchasing one, we still have a very limited number that will be available for pick-up on Wednesday, June 6 (the day after school is out). Yearbooks cost \$7 and will be available for pick-up on a first come, first served basis. Please make any checks payable to Hoover School. All payments must be received at time of purchase.

All School Pool Party: All Hoover students will go to Flora Pool on Friday, June 1 from 12:30-3:15 pm. Students will walk to Flora Pool, leaving school between 12:30-12:45 pm, and arriving by 1:00 pm. STUDENTS WILL BE DISMISSED FROM THE POOL, PLEASE SEE THE PERMISSION FORM THAT WAS SENT HOME IN YOUR CHILD'S MAILBAG LAST WEEK FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION. If you would like your child to attend the pool party, please make sure that you return the permission slip. If you do not return the permission slip, or prefer that your child not go to the pool, we will have alternate activities planned at school.

Fun Day: Fun Day is scheduled for Tuesday, June 5, from 1:00-3:00 pm. Please sign and return the permission form that went home in your child's mailbag last week. Volunteers are welcome! Please complete the bottom half of the permission form indicating if you are willing/able to help with our Hoover School Fun Day activities. Thank you in advance for your support!

Sun Screen Permission: Please note that on both the Pool Day permission form, and the Fun Day form, you may sign to give us permission to apply sunscreen to your child on Pool Day and Fun/Field Day. If you return the forms without noting your permission for the application of sunscreen, your child will still participate in all Fun Day and Pool Party activities, but we WILL NOT apply any sunscreen.

All School Sack Lunch: On Friday, June 1, no "hot lunch" will be served. All students will be eating a sack lunch provided by the food service department, or you may choose to provide your child with a sack lunch from home. Thank you!

End of Year Assembly: Once again, we will have a final assembly to end our year together on the last day of school, Tuesday, June 5, beginning at 10:00 am. The assembly will last approximately one hour.

Lunch Accounts: If you have a negative balance on your child's lunch account, please make payments now. If not, you will be receiving a letter from Food Service. Avoid starting next year with a negative balance. Thank you!

Volunteer Packet: Please remember that you must complete a district volunteer packet, and receive district approval prior to volunteering at school, including driving for field trips. If you need to submit a volunteer packet, please consider completing it before the end of this school year, so it will be in place at the start of next school year! If you have any questions about completing a volunteer packet, please contact the Hoover School office at 563-552-3700.